
BOM Agreed Report 12.05.25 
 

●​ The Board and Rita McCabe, on behalf of CEIST, express thanks to MF and YOK for their years of 
service in their acting positions in the school 

●​ The Board expresses thanks to Gillian O'Callaghan for her years of service to the school as 
principal. We wish her the very best on all future endeavours 

●​ The Board congratulates MF on her successful appointment to the position of principal 
●​ Correspondence discussed 
●​ Staffing discussed 
●​ AEN discussed 
●​ Finance discussed 
●​ Sincere thanks expressed to the Parents' Association for the funds raised that have allowed for 

replacement of external doors. The Board thanks them for all their hard work throughout the year 
●​ Thanks expressed to staff and students for their involvement in Wellbeing Week. Also, thank you to 

Lee's Centra for their donation to initiatives that supported students during this time 
●​ Congratulations to staff on their hard work and initiative in achieving the accolade of a Google 

Reference School 
●​ Health and safety inspection discussed 
●​ Thank you and well done to all those involved in extracurricular activities 
●​ Thank you to all local businesses and our local community who have provided much support this 

year 
●​ Thank you to all involved staff in delivery of the successful TY programme and their recent trip to 

Barcelona 
●​ Thank you to all involved in the running of the school's Easter camp 
●​ Ethos: Congratulations to all students who received awards as part of the school's prizes and 

awards ceremony. Thank you to all staff involved in this valuable initiative. 
●​ Congratulations and well done to the English department on their affirming and successful follow up 

English inspection 
●​ Buildings discussed 
●​ New anti-bullying policy, Bí Cineálta Policy, discussed and ratified 

 


